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LOCAL
Next Tuesday, June 3, the South Pasadena City Council will consider the attached ordinance relative to Gold Line operations in the city of South Pasadena.  Should you have any questions regarding this ordinance, please contact Lynda Bybee at (213) 922-6340.

I-710 Oversight Policy Committee Meeting 

On Wednesday May 28, the I-710 Oversight Policy Committee (OPC) voted to adopt a plan to use a hybrid of alternatives to improve the I-710 corridor without impacting residences and businesses adjacent to the Interstate.  The OPC’s decision is consistent with last week’s MTA Board action in which a motion was passed endorsing a build alternative for the I-710 that requires no residential or business acquisitions.

The OPC voted to create a hybrid plan that integrates elements of the various alternatives based on a set of five guiding principles. The OPC will now direct the I-710 Technical Advisory Committee (TAC) to begin working with Alternative B (which focuses on transportation system management and transportation demand management issues) and further create a hybrid alternative that combines appropriate elements from previously crafted alternatives.

The OPC also moved to create a Citizens Advisory Committee.  

Please feel free to contact the MTA’s Government Relations Department at (213) 922-2223 with any questions you may have regarding the matters covered in this correspondence.  
FEDERAL 

· In an unusual departure from past practice, Senate and House appropriators have proposed to avoid setting individual spending targets for the 13 annual appropriations bills, otherwise known as 302(b) budget allocations.  According to an article published in the May 28th edition of the Capitol Hill publication, The Hill, these spending targets would remain fluid until the appropriations committees in both chambers finally craft their respective bills.  302 (b) allocations are the spending levels each subcommittee uses to complete their appropriations recommendations.

In previous appropriations cycles, the Senate appropriators set formal spending levels for 13 

annual appropriations bills before all 13 appropriations bills were voted on the floor. 

Otherwise, a procedural objection could be raised that would require 60 votes to overturn.  In 

the House, 302 (b) allocations are less important because procedural hurdles can be waived 

by a simple majority vote.

Government Relations staff will continue to monitor this development.
· New York University’s Rudin Center for Transportation Policy and Management issued a report today on the Highway Funding Equity Act of 2003, which was introduced last week by House Majority Leader Tom Delay (R/TX).  The legislation, if passed, would amend title 23 of the U.S. Code relating to the minimum guarantee program, boosting the figure from 90.5% to 95%.

In an article which appeared today in The New York Times, the report issued by the Rudin Center is cited as having identified which states would be the major winners and losers should the Majority Leader’s bill be signed into law. According to the report, the biggest winners would be the States of California ($162 million) and Texas ($119 million). Accordingly, the report cites that the State of New York could stand to lose $300 million in federal transportation money should the Highway Funding Equity Act of 2003 become law.

The legislation, which was introduced on May 22, 2003, has secured the support of 127 Members of Congress.  It has been referred for action to the House Transportation and Infrastructure Committee.

If you should have any questions on these items, please contact Raffi Hamparian at (213) 922-3769 or Marisa Yeager at (213) 922-2262.

�








2
Legislative Brief

May 29, 2003


